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by President Bill Hansen

The doors of the new year
have swung wide open--just
waiting for us to go through
and challenge the future.
Are we all going through
those doors together to make =
this a big year for the Michi- E
gan District, or are some of
you going to stay put and
“let George do it?”

There is no doubt in my
mind that the individual
Barbershopper is the most
important segment of our
Society. When more individuals realize this, or are
given the opportunity to realize it, our entire Society
will benefit.

All of us, at one time or another, have enjoved recall-
ing wonderful experiences in Barbershopping--about the
accomplishments of the Michigan District, not forgetting
those quartets and choruses which emerged as champions
and continued to bring credit to themselves and their
District. Memories are priceless, however, we cannet
rely on them alone. We must seek new ways to promote
our great District so that our accomplishments will re-
ward us with more wonderful memories.

Undeniably, our District has had its “ups and downs”.
In instances involving controversy, some of vou have
taken the issues more to heart than others. The right
to disagree is part of your heritage and should be so
exercised. It is also part of your heritage Lo cooperate
with the majority after you have had the opportunity to
voice any disagreement. We all know that anv program
or project, favored by a majority, can not be proved
right or wrong until it has been given a fair chance. This
is applicable to any issue, whether it be on a Chapter,
District, or International level.

Your District officers, as well as members of all
District committees, are vitally interested in the welfare
and promotion of the Michigan District. As such, we
intend to do everything possible to continue a District
of which every member can be proud. The cooperation
of each District member will assure success.

Let's all walk through those doors together, fella’s.
You will never regret it.

(BE SURE TO VISIT “THE POT” AT THE
REGIONAL CONVENTION.)

THE SECRETARY

by Sec. Lou Harrington

Quartets and choruses
should plan to enter the
contest to be held April 28
at Benton Harbor, spon-
sored by the Fruit Belt
Chapter. This will de-
termine which quartets
will represent the Michi-
gan District in Interna-
tional competition in Kan-
sas City in June, and the
District and Junior !
championships will be decided for choruses under the
new setup.
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At this time of year when the new administrations are
taking over on the International, District and Chapter
level, special emphasis should be made of the duties the
new officers are assuming. Your District officers are
anxious to help the chapters in every way possible, but
must know what your needs are, therefore the impor-
tance of chapter secretaries submitting quarterly re-
ports can not be stressed too strongly. Significantly,
it is often the chapter that fails to communicate that
falls by the wayside. The Chapter Activity Reports also
provide the basis upon which the Achievement Awards

are determined.
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It is suggested and recommended that chapters plan
in advance and set up a complete program for the year,
including as many inter-chapter activities as possible
so as to stimulate interest, as well as planning events to
include the ladies. It is advisable to schedule parades
well in advance. Chapters are reminded that requests
for clearance of parade dates should be directed to the
District Secretary’s Office, who will notify the Interna-
tional Oifice and the Troubadour for listing in the Com-
ing Events. The 5% sanction fee payment on the gross
receipts of all chapter parades, which was adopted by
the delegates in 1955, should also be remitted to the
District Secretary’s Office. It was felt that this fee was
more than offset by the obtaining of an extension of the
blanket exemption for all chapters from the payment of
the Federal Admission Tax, which is obtained annually
by the District Secretary for the benefit of all chapters.
This now becomes the only source of revenue received
by the District since the International abolished the per
capita rebate.
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Chapters are urged to extend every courtesy to the
Area Counselors and District Officers visiting them who

are giving their time to be of help.
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Rcquests for parade dates and sanction fee
he sent to: District Secretary Louis R, Hary

pavments should

First National Bldg,, Detroit 26, Michigan.

January 27, 1962

February 10, 1962

February 17, 1962

February 17, 1962

March 3, 1962

March 17, 1962

March 24, 1962

April 1, 1962

April 7, 1962

April 27-28-29

May 5, 1962

May 12, 1962

May 18, 1962

May 19, 1962

June 9, 1962

September 29, 1962

September 29, 1962

October 5-6-T, 1962

November 3, 1962

Pontiac Parade
Kalamazoo Parade
Niles-Buchanan Parade
Dearborn Parade
Wayne Parade

Battle Creek Parade
Flint Parade

Hudson Parade

Great Lakes Invitational
Grand Rapids

Regional Contest, Fruit Belt
Muskegon Parade

Bush League Contest
Holland Parade

Ann Arbor Parade

Utica Parade

Fruit Belt Parade

Gratiot County Parade
District Contest, Windsor

Detroit Parade
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